

[DeepL 翻訳]

World Council メンバーの皆様へ。

皆様におかれましては、ますますご清祥のこととお慶び申し上げます。

さて、パンデミックによる渡航制限と、クロアチアで開催される世界選手権への影響について、ロバート・ウォルシュ氏（IOMICA イベント担当副会長）が発表した見解を添付します。ロブの声明は、48 時間以内に IOM サイトの「Latest News」タブにも掲載されますので、ご覧ください。

<https://www.iomclass.org/latest-news/>

IOMICA は、会員の皆様からの世界的な旅行に関する懸念を認識しています。その結果、これらの懸念に対処することを模索してきました。IOMICA エグゼクティブ、イベントチーム、および次回の国際 IOMICA イベントのホスト（CRO NCA）での議論の結果、COVID 19 以降のパンデミックにおいて、すべてのナショナルクラス協会（NCA）が参加できるようにするためには、さらなる明確化が必要であることが合意されました。

そのため、IOMICA はレース初日の 6 ヶ月前に全ての NCA の渡航制限の見直しを行うことに合意しました。万が一、渡航制限が残っている場合には、2022 年 10 月 30 日から 11 月 4 日まで、イベントを延期します。

さらに、NCA が予選を実施できるよう、選手権のレギュレーションを 6 ヶ月から 4 ヶ月に変更します。

IOMICA は、IRSA の協力と上記のアプローチへの賛同に感謝したいと思います。

IOMICA は、近い将来、NCA メンバーの皆様が COVID19 後の最初の国際イベントに戻ってこられることを楽しみにしています。

ご質問やご不明な点がございましたら、Rob [robwalsh25@sky.com](mailto:robwalsh25@sky.com) または私 [gary@gboell.com](mailto:gary@gboell.com) までお気軽にお問い合わせください。

よろしくお願いします。

ゲイリー・ボーエル

IOM ICA セクレタリー

To all World Council Members:

I hope this message finds each and every one of you in good health and in good spirits.

I have attached Robert Walsh's (IOMICA Vice Chairman of Events) recent position statement concerning pandemic related travel restrictions and their potential impact on our upcoming World Championship hosted by Croatia. Rob's statement will also be posted on our IOM site for viewing as well under the Latest News tab within the next 48 hours. <https://www.iomclass.org/latest-news/>

*IOMICA have acknowledged concerns regarding worldwide travel from its membership. As a result have sought to address these concerns. Following discussion within the IOMICA Executive, the Events Team, and the host of the next international IOMICA event (CRO NCA), it was agreed further clarification was needed to allow all National Class Associations (NCA's) to be able to attend in this post COVID 19 pandemic.*

*Therefore, IOMICA has agreed to conduct a review of all travel restrictions on all NCAs 6 months in advance of the first day of racing. In the event that any travel restrictions remain in place, the event will be postponed until the 30th October 2022 through 4th November 2022.*

*Furthermore, to enable NCAs to conduct their qualification processes, championship regulations will be changed from 6 calendar months to 4 calendar months.*

*IOMICA wishes to thank the IRSA for its cooperation and endorsement of the above approach.*

*IOMICA looks forward to welcoming all NCA members back to the first international event post COVID 19 in the near future.*

If there are any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out to either Rob [robwalsh25@sky.com](mailto:robwalsh25@sky.com) or myself [gary@gboell.com](mailto:gary@gboell.com).

With kindest regards,

Gary Boell

IOM ICA Secretary

